
The Flora R. Rathburn Endowed Internship Fund was established in 

January 2017 through a gift from Karen P. Rathburn and the Rathburn Family Foundation to support 

nonfiction majors completing internships with newspapers, journals, and magazines who have financial 

needs related to unpaid internships or living expenses. 


